
“Therefore pray the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest.”            Matthew 9:38 

 

 

 

As I am writing this newsletter my heart is thinking about the sights and 

smells of El Salvador. I have been privileged to make several trips down to 

visit Bob and Angelique Kendrick. Once, while I was there our team took 

part in passing out the Christmas Shoe boxes that you wonderful people 

had sent. I cannot express the joy that a simple shoe box brings to a child 

that has never received a gift of this kind in their lives.  I want you to 

know that in each setting there was tremendous excitement.   And 

Kendrick Ministries uses this excitement to share the good news of Jesus 

Christ. The local churches were used as distribution points. The churches 

were filled with children and parents.  The team would do a skit and the 

children would laugh with eyes full of excitement.  Then the gospel would 

be shared.  A Savior was born, lived, died, but resurrected that we might 

have eternal life if we place our faith in Him. The gifts represented the greatest gift ever given to mankind, Jesus 

Christ.  Each time, the children listened intently to hear about our Savior.   This, my friend, is what Touch the 

World is all about.  Partnering with great ministries like Kendrick’s Ministries to help spread the good news of 

the gospel!  I find myself wishing I could transport every supporter to El Salvador, if only for a few moments so 

you could experience what I got to see firsthand.   In a sense, you are there every time you give a box or donate 

monies, or send clothes; you have a tremendous part in this ministry.  I wish we could all go, but in reality I know 

we can’t.   Please understand that everything we do, every project we are a part of, you are on our team.  May the 

Lord bless you as you serve Him.  I hope as you are putting your boxes together this year, you can get a picture of 

all the smiling faces that will be receiving them. 

 

Laboring together for Him, 

Homer 
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